
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
August 21, 2014 
File: 2743.10 

 
Mr. Shaun Moffatt 
KGS Group 
3rd Floor – 865 Waverly Street 
Winnipeg, MB  R3T 5P4 
Via Email: smoffatt@kgsgroup.com 
 
Dear Mr. Moffatt: 
 
Re: Cloverdale Paint Inc. – Environment Act Proposal 
 

The Environment Act Proposal you submitted on July 28, 2014 for the continued operation and 
expansion of Cloverdale Paint manufacturing plant located at 50 and 70 Panet Street, Winnipeg, MB has 
been reviewed.  At the minimum the following additional information is required before we proceed with 
processing the proposal: 
 

1. The plant operation time and production capacity for each product manufactured.  
2. Detailed process description quantifying VOC emissions vented to the environment from each 

product manufacturing stage. The information provided in Appendix F is not complete as it 
considers only emission into the indoor environment. 

3. Detailed list of all VOC species potentially released to the environment and all VOC containing 
materials used in the facility including their Material Safety Data Sheet. 

4. Any available VOC emissions capture or control technology installed in the facility with detailed 
exhaust system. Consider both point and fugitive emission sources. 

5. Detailed description of the baghouse and its operation and maintenance procedure.  
6. Any particulate analysis performed on the particulate filtered by the baghouse and those 

exhausted through a stack. 
 

Please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7023 or Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca with any 
questions. 

 
Yours truly, 

 
Eshetu Beshada, Ph.D., P. Eng. 
Environmental Engineer 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
 

C: 
Bill Kielley, Cloverdale Paint Inc bkielly@cloverdalepaint.com  

Environmental Stewardship 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 


